DRAFT

MINUTES

EXECUTIVE COUNCIL

THE FLORIDA BAR HEALTH LAW SECTION

January 21, 2010
I. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Chair, Troy Kishbaugh, at 3:30 p.m. at the Convention Center, , Orlando, Florida.

Executive Council members who attended in person were: Troy Kishbaugh, Lester Perling, Cynthia Mikos, Bernabe Icaza, Jeanne Helton, William Paul Dillon, Lewis Fishman, Sandra Greenblatt, George Indest III, Rodney Johnson, Jodi Lifshutz Laurence, Monica Rodriguez. Executive Council member in attendance by phone was Charmaine Chiu.

Others in attendance were Chet Barclay, Grant Dearborn, Allen Grossman, Radha Bachman, Andrew Rock, Julie Kay, Erin Catey, John Buchanan, Fred Segal, Thomas Clark, and Yvonne Sharron and Ashlea Wiley of The Florida Bar.

Opening Remarks—Troy Kishbaugh, Chairman

Mr. Kishbaugh welcomed the attendees. Mr.Kishbaugh recognized and thanked Al Robinson and Sue Allen of Navigant Consultant for sponsoring the meeting and the reception.

II. Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes –Bernabe Icaza, Secretary

The minutes of the September 10, 2009, regular meeting of the Executive Council of the Health Law Section was moved by motion, seconded, and unanimously approved.  Also, unanimously approved were the September 11, 2009 minutes of the Long Range Planning Retreat.

III. Financial Report – Cynthia Mikos

Ms. Mikos reviewed the financial report. She reported that the Health Law Section was continuing to add to its fund balance. 

Specific cost items were discussed. Yvonne Sherron, of The Florida Bar, discussed the line item for employee travel and explained that the travel expense of administrative staff of the Florida Bar on a couple of occasions was allocated 100% to the Health Law Section because the Tax Section did not have a meeting scheduled on those dates.  

IV.  Council of Sections Update – Allen Grossman 

Allen Grossman reported on the most recent Council of Sections Committee meeting.  He said that the Council continues to look into revising The Florida Bar mission statement. 

V. Committee Reports

A. Education, Training and Information Committee – Charmaine Chiu

Charmaine Chiu recognized Chet Barclay for his efforts with the Journal and program on the FUNdamentals of Florida Healthcare Law. She also recognized Lester Perling for the success of the program on Representing the Physician. 

Ms.Chiu mentioned that all speaker had submitted their material for the upcoming Certification Review Course and said that the Committee was still looking for speakers for the upcoming Hot Topic conference in June.

Ms. Chiu discussed the telephonic live CLE and the possibility of having a new chair for Webimars/Teleconference CLEs due to the significant time commitment. 

Mr. Barclay gave a report on the FUNdamentals Program and said it was sold out with over 50 attendees already registered.  

B. Communication and Technology – Bernabe Icaza

Mr. Icaza introduced the new Newsletter Editor Tom Clarke. Mr. Clarke announced that there were seven articles submitted for publication for the next Newsletter edition. 

Mr. Barclay said that 1500 copies of the Journal were printed for distribution. All Executive Council Members and law schools were to receive a complimentary copy. Mr.Kishbaugh suggested sending a copy to the Law School’s library. Mr.Barclay said that the annual cost of the Journal is $40 or $25 for a single edition. 
C. Health Information and Technology Committee - William Dillion

Bill Dillon reported on the Universal Patient Authorization Form currently under development by AHCA.  Mr. Dillon said that AHCA scheduled a rule development workshop for February and that AHCA was looking at developing two forms. He mentioned that by statute AHCA would need to have a rule in place by July.

D. Public Health-Rodney Johnson

Mr. Johnson reported that the public health committeehad a better understanding on the process for obtaining CLE and CME credits for conference calls. Mr.Johnson mentioned that CMEs were granted for the telephone conference calls but was not sure whether CLE credits were granted.

VI. Old Business

A. Florida Health Law Handbook

Ms. Helton reported that the 2009 Florida Health Law Handbook was almost complete. A discussion arose about dating the Handbook 2010 instead of 2009. A motion was made and unanimously approved for dating it 2009-2010 and adding 3rd Edition. .  .

VII. New Business

A. Budget-Lester Perling

Mr. Perling presented the budget and Committee had a discussion. A motion was made to approve the  2010-2011 budget and was unanimously approved.

B. Logo-Lester Perling.

Mr. Perling agreed to take the logo back to the graphic designer. A motion was made and unanimously approved for an additional $200 to pay the graphic designer for the cost of modifying the logo.

C. Outreach

Troy Kishbaugh updated the Committee on the outreach to St.Thomas University law students in Nicholas Romanello’s absence. Mr.Kishbaugh mentioned that it was not a great turn-out with only 10 students present. One student inquired into editing for the Journal and the student was told that the editing was not limited or exclusive to FSU students.

Sandra Greenblatt updated the Committee on the outreach to Miami University law students and mentioned that the students had formed a health law student group at the law school. Ms.Greenblatt mentioned the concerns by students over jobs since many were graduating without job opportunities.

D. State Health Care Licensing Summits-Chet Barclay

Mr. Barclay mentioned that he preferred for the summit to be at FSU in Tallahassee since many state regulators were unable to travel. He suggested a two track program involving state facility licensing and state professional licensing.  He agreed to chair both tracks but asked for co-chairs to head each track and asked for volunteers. 

The Committee had a discussion regarding having two tracks. Mr.Kishbaugh requested a detail report from Mr.Barclay with a proposed budget.

E. Long Range Planning Retreat

Troy Kishbaugh requested to move discussion to March 4, 2010  teleconference due to Committee running out of time. Allen Grossman and Troy Kishbaugh agreed to work together on the website.

VIII. Next Meeting – Troy Kishbaugh

Troy Kishbaugh announced that the next meeting of the Section Executive Committee would be held at the Boca Raton Golf & Resort on June 24, 2010. 

X.
Adjournment. 

The Meeting was adjourned at approximately 5:30 p.m. 

Bernabe Icaza, Secretary
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